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Treasurer Report 2011 
I come to the AGM this year after an eventful first year as treasurer. This is due to changes in CSP guidelines on the claiming of our capitation fee. Capitation is the fee that the CSP pay us for each member of the ACPWH, who is also a member of the CSP. This is currently £3.00 for each member. The CSP now require that our accounts are independently verified for us to receive the capitation fee. Unfortunately our accountancy firm Merchant & Co where not asked to give this verification for the 2009/10 accounts and I have had to sort a way forward to resolve this matter. 
To receive the capitation fee for 2009/10 our accounts are being independently verified by an accountancy firm called Mcgills and co, at a cost of £300.
The future solution is a new way of approaching our accounts, which will actually save us approximately £1300 each year. The auditing of our accounts will now, no longer be carried out by an accountancy firm.  This is due to the fact that the CSP recommended, that our detailed accounts complied by Fitwise can be independently verified by an external bookkeeper. A bookkeeper has now been selected, her name is Lisa Maria Tocher and she is based in Livingston. The complied accounts prior to external verification have now been emailed to all members and are available on the ACPWH website.

The 2010/11 accounts at present do not include the capitation fee for 2009/10 and 2010/11. However they do show £21,624 increase in our income and only a £6,271 increase in our expenditure. Overall our end of year surplus rose from £24,028 in 2010 to £39,410 in 2011.
  In summary, the accounts are continuing to improve, largely due to the ongoing success of the weekend workshops, courses and conference. But there is still concern in the reduction in membership of the ACPWH and the impact this has on our income from reduced subscription’s paid.
Thank you for your ongoing support.

Samantha Gillard
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